高中組		Section One	e: Vocabulary & Grammar
1. I am	stuck.	My car	in the middle of the highway.
(A) b	reak do	νn	
(B) u	ıp down		
(C) b	roke do	wn	
(D) k	oreak aw	ay	
2. Wh	en you _	the U.	S., remember to give me a call.
(A)	get in		
(B)	get to		
(C)	arrive		
(D)	reach at		
3. The	window	rs la	ast night.
(A)	broken		
(B) '	was brea	king	
(C)	broke		
(D)	were bro	ken	
4. Nov	wadays r	nany colleg	e students work part time
	the	y can help	support themselves.
(A)	SO		
(B)	in order	to	
(C)	so as to		
(D)	so that		
5. Wou	ıld you li	ke sor	me wine?
(A)	drink		
(B)	to have		
(C)	drinking		
(D)	have		

6. A is the place that sells bread and cake.(A) museum(B) bakery(C) bank(D) police station	
7. Please pay on what you are about to see. (A) attention (B) attentive (C) attentively (D) attentional	
8. Don't be so Get up and do some exercise.(A) friendly(B) stupid(C) lazy(D) cheap	
9. The teacher asked us to the sentences on the blackboard.(A) grow(B) cover(C) drop(D) repeat	е
10. Mary and I have the same We are teachers.(A) professional(B) proffer(C) profession(D) proficient	

(A) (B) (C)	earned many survival at the camping trip. skill skills skilled skilful
<u>9</u> ((When you someone, you decide and agree on something together. (A) clear up (B) turn to (C) take care of (D) make a deal with
(I am very nervous, so please don't put too much pressure me. (A) in (B) for (C) against (D) on
(A) (B) (C)	vill be from the university this October.) graduated) offer) gradually) graduate school
(A) (B) (C)	aul's mother wouldn't let him alone. travel traveling traveled to travel

house. (A) advice (B) pressure (C) explanation (D) discovery	n
 17. Millions of visit Taiwan every year. (A) strangers (B) shopkeepers (C) drivers (D) foreigners 	
 18. In Chinese families, children are always taught to the elders. (A) respect (B) awake (C) allow (D) return 	
19. Thank you for your advice. It's very to me. (A) careful (B) stupid (C) helpful (D) crazy	
20. What will you after I leave home tomorrow? (A) been doing (B) been putting (C) be doing (D) been going	,

21. I	in France for five years.
	(A) have been
	(B) has been
	(C) have being
	(D) am been
22.	Mary has a beautiful drawing.
	(A) painted
	(B) painting
	(C) paint
	(D) paintened
23.	I about this question for a whole day already. (A) have think (B) have thought
	(C) has think
	(D) has thought
24.	I here long before you did.
	(A) have came
	(B) have come
	(C) has coming
	(D) come
25.	an energetic girl she is!
	(A) How
	(B) Too
	(C) What
	(D) Very

Section Two: Reading Test

The Grand Canyon is located in northwest Arizona. This spectacular canyon is a deep gorge cut into the earth by the Colorado River millions of years ago. The canyon winds for almost 220 miles, ranges 4 to 14 miles wide, and is up to one mile deep.

Over 4 million tourists visit Grand Canyon National Park every year. Raft trips down the Colorado River are a popular way of experiencing the canyon. Small and large raft groups ride down the Colorado River, led by experienced tour guides. The ride is peaceful and quiet as the rafts glide through the breathtaking scenery, with ongoing lectures on the history of the canyon, rock formations, the wildlife and river. The guides warn of the approach to the rapids. As the rafts pass through stronger rapids of grade 4, 5, and higher, passengers hang onto ropes on the inside of the rafts and enjoy the thrill of the ride. Everyone wears life vests at all times and passengers have to learn what to do if the raft capsizes or if they are thrown overboard. In the afternoon, the guides find a camping site by the side of the river and the rafters set up their tents while the guides set up the kitchen. There are hikes to side canyons, ridges, and waterfalls. Evening dinner is prepared by the guides and after dinner, people sit around the fire and talk about the adventures of their day.

- 1. Which about the Grand Canyon is true?
 - (A) It located in the State of Oregon.
 - (B) It is cut into the earth by the Harrison River.
 - (C) It is one of the mops popular places for the tourist to visit.
 - (D) Tourists usually the Grand Canyon through train.
- 2. Which one of the followings is true?
 - (A) They have to wear the life vests at all times.
 - (B) They have to learn what to do if the raft capsizes.
 - (C) They have to learn what to do if they are thrown overboard.
 - (D) All of the above are correct.
- 3. Which one of the followings can't the tourists enjoy during the raft trip?
 - (A) The breathtaking scenery.
 - (B) The thrill of the rapids.
 - (C) Camping by the side of the river.
 - (D) Lecture in the history classroom.
- 4. Which about the evening dinner is false?
 - (A) The dinner is prepared by the guides
 - (B) After dinner, people sit around the fire and talk about the adventures of their day
 - (C) The guides set up the kitchen for preparing the dinner
 - (D) They eat their dinner by the grade 4 rapids.
- 5. When they approach the rapids, they ____.
 - (A) have lectures on the history of the canyons, rock formations, the wildlife and river.
 - (B) set up fire and talk about their adventures.
 - (C) hang onto the ropes on the inside of the rafts.
 - (D) setup the kitchen and prepared their dinner.